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First Pres News  

Dear Friends, 
 

Once again, we move into my favorite season of the year. The autumnal weather brings relief 

from the oppressive heat and humidity. The colors, flavors, and feel of fall all blend to create 

a season of peace before the isolation of winter sets in. I’ve especially enjoyed walking 

through the neighborhood, listening to music.  
 

Life around the church belies the sense of peace in the weather. We have festivals, drives, 

parties, classes, special events, and more. Church feels more like a winter flurry than a calm 

autumn afternoon. To that end, I invite you to choose where you feel led to participate, 

knowing that participation in everything is impossible!  
 

Of particular excitement is: 

      *Worship- especially on 10/3 with our guest preacher and Stewardship Lunch.  

      *Music- bell choir, choir, and a special evensong service in November.  

      *Study- at the Mills, the church, and in homes. 
 

Following Jesus is a continuing process of growth, grace, honesty, and love. These are best 

experienced in worship and communal activities. I pray that one or more of our offerings will 

suit your spiritual needs during this unique season of life. Our ultimate hope is a living,           

vibrant relationship with the crucified and risen savior. 
 

Finally, not all of us find the change in seasons to be a relaxing and enjoyable experience. For 

some, it is a reminder that life doesn’t always look the way we wanted it to. If you are 

struggling, please don’t struggle alone in the silence. Reach out, and we’ll meet you wherever 

you are.  
 

God bless each and every one of you this season and always.  
 

With love and gratitude, 

Matt 
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 A NOTE FROM OUR COMMUNITY PASTOR 

 

 

 
 

When I worked as a college chaplain, my students came to me one day and said “we want to  
organize a Smile Campaign for all the helpers on campus.” “Great, I’m in” I said—“What’s a 
Smile Campaign, and who are the helpers you have in mind?” Turns out, a Smile Campaign was 
really Appreciation Drive and the helpers—well, they were the cafeteria workers and the 
grounds guys, campus security and the student health practitioners, our custodial staff and 
our library technicians. The helpers were the people in the background that didn’t get the 
Thank You Notes or the publicity but whose service and personalities were crucial to the 
workings of the campus. The students contacted the list of each department, got the names 
of every individual, spent hours one weekend making cookies and writing hand written notes, 
and on that Monday, they organized a group of peers to trounce around campus in the rain  
delivering cookies and notes to all the unsung heroes who worked tirelessly in the  
background, making campus the safest, healthiest, and most beautiful it could be. My former  
students saw the act of appreciation to be a priority in how they spent their time and how 
they interacted with people around them. I learned a lot from them. 
 
Appreciation is a life-skill, a practice, and a commitment. Appreciation is a spiritual discipline, 
modeled by God when God fashioned the sea and the sky and vegetation on land, the birds of 
the air and the fish of the sea, land mammals and humans—God created, God appreciated, and 
God rested. Over and over again, God repeated “And it was good.”  
 
As such, appreciation is gratitude out loud. If gratitude is a feeling within us that wells up and 
makes us feel warm, appreciation is the action that is prompted from it. Appreciation names 
the good out loud; it acknowledges the other person’s humanity; it proclaims to an individual 
that you see their worth, and that their existence matters to you. Appreciation says “I see 
you. I love you. Thank you—you make a difference in my life.”  
 
Moreover, appreciation is a gift simultaneously given and received. While it is a gift we give to 
others, appreciating others is also a gift we give ourselves. It retrains our eyes to focus on 
the positive, to practice grace, and to live with hearts wide open. When so much around us 
tells us to turn inward, to protect what is ours, to be leery and wary, practicing appreciation 
helps us to open ourselves up to our community and to relationship—appreciation helps us to 
live the way Jesus lived.  
 
So as you read this little note and ponder gratitude, appreciation, and the like, who are the 
people in your day-to-day life who make a difference to you? Who are the people in the back 
ground that make your day-to-day life possible (i.e. grocery stockers, waiters and waitresses, 
custodial staff, housekeepers)? And how do you let these people know that they matter to 
you?  
 
Because, after all, appreciation is the language of love. And love is our call.  
 
Know that you are eternally loved. Your service to this church is appreciated. And you  
matter—not because of what you do, but because of who you are.  
 
Hannah  
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MAKES CENT$ 
The church income and expense data for the month shown is available for review.  The prior month is not  
available as of the newsletter print date. Please call or email Jeanne Shannon in the church office with any 
questions. 
 

Pledges and Loose Offering through August 2021 
Month – to – date $  23,559.31 
Year – to – date $407,347.01 
 

Expenses through August 2021 
Month – to – date $  45,242.41 
Year – to – date $383,676.05 

 

 

Church office phone—252.446.9121, option 5 
Jeanne’s email:  jeanne.shannon@fpcrm.org 
Jeanne’s office hours are Monday thru Thursday from 8:30-2:30 p.m. 
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Presbyterian Women Update 
In September, the ladies met in their respective circles for Bible study.  The circles are supporting the  
Community Partners fall service project : Peacemakers.  In addition, the circles made flood buckets for 
those suffering damages from the recent storms.  
 
It’s never too late to join a PW circle  - we cordially invite ALL women to join us each month as we gather 
together to glorify God through fellowship and to study God’s word. 
 
Please look for updates from your circle leader regarding circle meetings.  Thank you for understanding 
that in the age of COVID, everything is subject to change. 

 

 PWCT will meet Monday, October 4th in the History Room at 10 a.m. 
 Circle of Friends will meet Monday, October 11th at 5:15 p.m. in the church parlor (**new time);      

lesson begins promptly at 5:30 p.m. 
 Circle of JOY will meet Tuesday, October 12th in the Session Room at 10:30 a.m.  

**Bible Study Lesson 2 “Tamar” 
 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN COORDINATING TEAM 2021-22 
Nancy Richardson, Co-Moderator 

Stephanie Hayworth, Co-Moderator 
             Gaye Moore, Secretary                                          Julia Brown, Treasurer 
             Sarah Gooding, Historian                                       Laura Durham, Spiritual Nurture 
             Laura Dudley, Together in Service                        Martha Tesoro, Together in Service 
             Myra Richardson, Circle of Friends Leader         Tempie Fuller, Circle of J.O.Y. Leader 

SUNDAY WORSHIP HELPERS                     
 

“Like good stewards of the manifold grace of God, serve one another  
with whatever gift each of you has received.” 

1 Peter 4:10 
 
 

Date Ushers Children’s Sermon 

Oct. 3 John Turnage, Dee Whitley, Christie  
Sondergard, Paul Outlaw 

Randy Adams 

Oct. 10 Meredith Cooper, Diane Dixon, David Snow, 
Lee Scott 

Hannah Trawick 

Oct. 17 Lige Daughtridge, Annie Daughtridge, Rob  
Barnhill, Chrissy Barnhill 

Matt Baker 

Oct. 24 Vince Durham, Marianne Farris, Jep Rose, Chris 
Watson 

Randy Adams 

Oct. 31 Randy Evans, Linda Evans, Ben Roberson,  
Valerie Roberson 

Hannah Trawick 
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 Deacons—October 12, 2021 at 
5:30 p.m. in the Session Room. 

 Session—October 19, 2021 at 5:30 
p.m. in the Session Room.  

 
 
 

 
 

WORSHIP UPDATE 
Effective August 23, 2021 

 

Session has voted to return to  
wearing masks when in the church.  
This is  temporary measure, and we will 
continue full worship with singing. 
Thank you for your understanding. 

 

Top Reasons for Being a Soprano: 
 When sopranos want to sing in the shower, they know the tune. 

 It’s not like you are ever going to sing the alto part by accident. 
 How many world-famous altos can you name? 

 When you get tired of the tune, you can sing the descant.  
Top Reasons for Being an Alto: 
 You get really good at singing E flat. 

 You get to sing the same note for 12 consecutive measures. 
 If the choir really stinks, it’s unlikely the altos will be blamed. 

 Altos get all the great intervals. 
Top Reasons for Being a Tenor: 

 Did you ever hear of anyone paying $1000 for a ticket to see The Three Basses? 

 You can show the sopranos how it SHOULD be sung. 
 When you get really good at falsetto, you can make tons of money doing voice-overs for cartoon         
characters. 
 Gregorian chant was practically invented for tenors. Nobody invented a genre for basses. 
Top Reasons for Being a Bass: 
 You don’t have to tighten your belt to reach your note. 
 Action heroes are always basses. That is, if they ever sang, they would sing bass. 

 You get great memorable lyrics like “bop, bop, bop” and “boom chick-a-boom.” 
 If the singing job doesn’t work out, there’s always broadcasting. 

Chancel Choir 
Wednesdays at 7:30 pm  

 

Handbell Choir 
Wednesdays at 6:40 pm  

beginning September 15, 2021 
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Contact Information Updates:  Kindly notify Dionne Seale in the 
church office at  252-446-9121, ext. 21 or dionne.seale@fpcrm.org  
of any email, address, or phone number changes so we can keep our 
database up to date. 
 
 

 First Presbyterian Rocky Mount        fpc_rockymount 

FOLLOW 
US! 

Communications Deadlines 
 

 We publish the “First Pres” newsletter 
monthly.  The newsletter is either emailed or 
a hard copy can be mailed to those without 
email.  The deadline to submit information 
is the third Thursday of each month.   

 The weekly email update is sent out via          
Constant Contact on Wednesday afternoon.  
The deadline for information is noon on 
Wednesday.  

 
 
 
 
 

The church building is accessible to  
visitors Monday—Thursday from 
9:00-4:00 p.m.    

Thank you so much for the flowers.  

They are lovely and I am enjoying them 

so much.  They really should have gone 

to Betsy—she did all the work planning, 

keeping the pool clean, getting the food 

and making it a success.  I just let you 

use my driveway.  You are always  

welcome.  Thank you again for the 

flowers. 
 

Fondly, 

Hannah Diedrick 

Thanks so much to FPC for the calls, 

cards, and flowers after my  

accident.  I’m on the mend and 

getting out a little more.  
 

Your thoughtfulness means so 

much. 
 

Sincerely, 

Pat Judge 
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Our thoughts and 
prayers are with… 

 

THE FOUNTAINS AT THE ALBEMARLE—Tarboro                                                  

► Tom Dill 

CARDINAL AT NORTH HILLS—Raleigh  
► Dick Fountain 

BROOKDALE—Rocky Mount 
► Betsy Boddie 
► Mike Braswell 
► Cora Lee Gold 

 
ADDITIONAL CONCERNS 
L.M. and Margaret Barnes  

Augusta Daniel 
Mary Kathleen Duncan 

Geraldine Donnell (sister of Janice Smith) 
Herman Ferguson 

Phyllis Garriss (mother of Meredith Cooper) 
Earl and Phyllis Goodwin 

Emily Kicklighter (friend of the church) 
Nancy Liipfert (staying with son in Winston-Salem) 

Patsy Manning 
Char Mather 

Georgia Mixon 
Gerry Niece (friend of the church) 

Phyllis Parker 
Jack Perry 

Anne Wilgus Podesta 
Evelyn Reese 
Edie Reeves 

Cora Rowe (granddaughter of Jean Kitchin) 
Jean Rowe (Steve Rowe’s mother) 

Maida Sessoms 
Hosia Smith (brother of Michael Smith) 

Preston Smith 
Scott Solether 
Phyllis Toler 

Alice Watson (daughter-in-law of Mary Watson) 
Willette Williams (daughter of Charity Lodge) 

Susan Yenney 

Honor someone or mark a special  
occasion in the coming year by signing 
up by the date you prefer on the flower 
chart that is posted on the bulletin board 
outside the copy room.  Dionne Seale 
can place the order on your behalf at a 
cost of $75 that will be billed to you or 
contact her for names of approved floral 
arrangers that you can contact and pay 
directly.  Not only do we enjoy these 
flowers during worship, but they are 
made into smaller  
arrangements and delivered to those in 
need of cheer the following day.   
 

Donations are also accepted to the  
flower fund so the church can  
provide flowers on dates that are not as-
signed.  
 

These upcoming dates are currently  
available for flowers to be placed in the 
sanctuary:    

October 10, 17, 24, 31 

 

 

 

 
 

Congratulation to the following: 
 Nancy Richardson on the birth of her 

granddaughter, Reese Ann Richardson, on 

September 22, 2021.  Her parents are 

John and Shellie Richardson of Raleigh, 

NC 

 Laura Durham on the birth of her     

grandson, McCoy Garrett Oliver, on    

September 25, 2021.  His parents are 

Ryan and Rachel Oliver of Nags Head, NC  



 

12 

 

Stewardship Sunday  
Sunday, October 3, 2021 

 

As we ask you to begin contemplating and 
discerning your pledge for 2022, we will 
have some special events. Johnny Evans, 
former NFL and Canadian League punter 
and quarterback and current radio  
sportscaster for Wolfpack football, will be 
our guest preacher.  Following worship, 
there will be a taco bar lunch from Moe’s 
Southwest Grill with PB&J for the kiddos. 
We hope that you’ll join us as we worship 
our Lord, fellowship with one another, 
and celebrate God’s love. Pledges will be  
dedicated during worship on October 24, 
2021.  


